Published on CU Connections (https://connections.cu.edu)

Staff Council hears update on paid parental leave policy[1]

All four University of Colorado campuses are exploring the merits of offering a paid parental leave policy, a move that had been recommended by the CU Staff Council.

A council committee had researched, drafted and submitted to CU administration a white paper that advocated for a leave policy and included a wealth of information about similar policies at peer institutions and other entities around the country.

Staff Council members were briefed on the initial steps being taken by administration officials during their May 17 meeting at the University of Colorado Colorado Springs.

Any instituted leave policy likely won't be a one-size-fits all endeavor; instead, each campus could develop a policy that fits its needs and resources.

In other business, the council:

Discussed whether the Service Excellence Awards ceremony should be paired with a personal development day event rather than be part of the yearly All Staff Council Conference. The awards, which come with a \$1,000 prize, are given to four nominated staff members – one from each campus and system administration – who have provided outstanding volunteer service to their campus, the university and community/civic/professional organizations. Heard from Chair Nancy Moore that she will attempt to schedule an informal meeting in the near future with Faculty Council Chair Ravinder Singh to cement a working relationship between the councils. Viewed a letter received from President Bruce D. Benson, who thanked council for their work in the past year and acknowledged their efforts to advocate for staff members on an all-volunteer basis. Discussed requests from various university entities for more information about comments submitted by respondents to the recently released Working Climate Survey. While the council has drafted a summary of the comments received, some requests are for more specific groups of information. Council members discussed whether releasing such information would be appropriate and how such information could be easily compiled. The Working Climate Survey assessed how university staff and classified staff members felt about their work environments in three areas: benefits, professional development and university policies. Announced election results for officer positions. Officers for the 2018-2019 fiscal year are: chair, Nancy Moore (UCCS); vice chair, Jay Campbell (Denver); treasurer, Jeni Webster (Boulder); secretary, Tara Dressler (System Administration); and communication, Carissa Smith (Denver).

The original rom-com 'Love's Labour's Lost' kicks off Colorado's Shakespearience June 8[2]

Pac-12 sustainability conference to take place at CU Boulder [3]

KPWE luncheon, fundraising raises \$136,000 for unstoppable women [4]

Commencement: A day of academic accomplishment, university pride and joyful celebration [5]

Published on CU Connections (https://connections.cu.edu)

Antioxidant supplement helps cystic fibrosis patients, study finds[6]

Barbour wins Norbert Freinkel Award[7]

Voeltz named HHMI investigator, granted \$8 million[8]

Lowans named Theatreworks artistic director[9]

Bagchi chosen for Lindau Nobel Laureate Meeting[10]

Five questions for Vivien Zhou[11]

[12]

As an undergraduate majoring in broadcast journalism, Vivien Zhou met a lot of people with a variety of life experiences.

"I realized that (understanding) why they engaged in different, sometimes surprising behaviors was more interesting to me than it was to just record their experiences," she said. "That led me to seek answers about why they were doing risky behaviors that could harm their lives and what influenced them."

Zhou understood that she could use her knowledge of communication to develop strategies that would more effectively engage people to persuade or influence their behaviors. She also wanted to use her skills to develop ways to help improve the health provider/patient relationship.

TAKE PARTFor more information about participating in Zhou's research studies, contact her at shou.zhou@ucdenver.edu[13]

In 2017, Zhou completed her Ph.D. in communications from Cornell University. She loved living in Ithaca, a quiet, scenic place, but didn't like the winters.

"During the long, gray winters, the sun was reluctant to come out. I needed to live in a place where I could enjoy the sunshine. More importantly, working in academia and conducting research has always been my dream."

She wanted to apply her knowledge and expertise in real health practices and in relatively large scales, and she was attracted to the University of Colorado Anschutz Medical Campus because of the resources available.

Zhou joined the Colorado School of Public Health as an assistant professor in the Department of Community and Behavioral Health in the fall of 2017.

"The School of Public Health, the Colorado Cancer Center, Children's Hospital Colorado and University of Colorado

Published on CU Connections (https://connections.cu.edu)

Hospital can provide me with valuable opportunities to collaborate with scholars, clinicians and other health practitioners who share the same research interests or have the same goal of helping people in need using innovative methods to reduce health disparities and improve health conditions," she said.

1. Much of your research revolves around digital technology, especially virtual reality. How is virtual reality used to accomplish behavioral change, and what is an example of your research?

Nowadays, we use virtual reality (VR) in different ways, but mostly in gaming. More and more people are able to purchase VR equipment for fun, but I think it is a good idea to use VR in more meaningful ways to benefit people. For instance, a lot of patients in a hospital spend time waiting or are worried about their health conditions or have anxiety or sleep problems. We can use VR to help patients spend more time in a happier way and provide useful information to them about changing a behavior or increasing adherence to behaviors like taking medications.

I currently have designed a virtual environment of a fitness center. This is an actual copy of a fitness center with equipment like weights, balls and machines. People put on headsets and immerse themselves in the virtual center by using controllers to pick up the weights or do different types of exercise. This is useful for those who may not visit a fitness center or who can't do actual exercises because of their health conditions. Being immersed in that environment motivates them to engage in habitual exercise behavior.

2. Why is being in a virtual world an effective way to change behaviors?

Virtual reality works better than other strategies because of its capabilities to simulate the real world and create a feeling of presence for the users, who perceive they are physically in the virtual world. Most often, we learn vicariously, observing the consequences of others' behaviors.

Virtual reality provides us with opportunities to personally experience the life of others, or experience something you are unlikely to or that it is impossible to experience in real life. The immersive experience and active learning process increase the impacts of the VR experience. Other persuasion methods, like advertisements, have an explicit way of delivering a message. People can have a tendency to react to it with psychological resistance, and that may have unexpected effects. Virtual reality is not likely to have that effect. Immersing a person in a virtual environment allows him or her to reach a conclusion themselves and it is more effective than persuasion.

Virtual reality has shown great potential to be applied in health contexts. For example, it helps distract a patient's attention from painful or fearful experiences, especially before and during the treatment process; provides a platform for medical or surgical training; and enables patients to better understand the process of treatment and the causes of their disease. We are collaborating with University of Colorado Hospital to see if we can use VR in the clinical setting. The hospital has strict rules and concerns, but if it can be applied here, it will open a door for patients and providers.

3. You have also used personal narratives in your research to alter behaviors. How does that work?

We all love stories. In fact, storytelling is a form of communication we are most familiar with. The narrative work was done prior to the VR research, but the two share some commonalities. They have the advantage of attracting people's attention, engaging people with the storyline or virtual experience, and building a close relationship between the audience member and the story character or the avatar so that people are willing to accept the embedded persuasive message.

Another aspect is that stories help us to imagine and rehearse our behaviors. Sometimes readers will project themselves onto the story characters, imagining how things will happen if they were in the same scenario. Such rehearsals can better prepare us for the actual behaviors and help us make wiser decisions.

Stories are useful in the health setting. If people can foresee the outcome of a behavior, it will motivate them to engage in it more; if there is a negative consequence, it will prevent them from doing it. The stories can be more beneficial than just telling something to a person directly.

Published on CU Connections (https://connections.cu.edu)

People with different cultural backgrounds or ethnicity have varying preferences for effective communication styles. Some prefer direct communication, while others prefer telling stories. We have found that using the narrative form to deliver health information is more effective among Mexican-Americans and African-Americans than Caucasians. If we can use stories, which are a natural way people learn, to expand people's knowledge more effectively, it will be helpful in reducing health disparities.

4. What other research are you doing that focuses on healthy behavioral change?

One of my most interesting studies is about unconscious eating. People in the study see a clip from the movie "Harold and Kumar Go to White Castle." In one condition, people see the characters continually eating burgers and fries; in another, people see the characters with full bellies and they have stopped eating.

What we find is that people eat more food if they see the characters continue to eat than if the characters have finished eating. We've also found that people are more likely to choose savory food after watching the eating clip and choose sweet food after watching the "full" clip.

Our speculation is that perhaps after eating, the possible next goal is to have something sweet for dessert. So the first goal was to eat and get full, and when that goal is accomplished, the brain unconsciously activates the next goal, which is to have dessert.

This has implications for both practitioners designing messages for people who need to lose or control their weight or for use in advertising.

I'm currently working on a smoking cessation project funded by the American Cancer Society Institutional Research Grant (ACS IRG). It is a pilot study with a goal of identifying environmental cues that may trigger smoking behavior. We usually frame smoking as a personal choice, but we shouldn't neglect the environmental influences.

Especially these days, the smoking industry targets low-income communities with an increasing number of exposures to tobacco stores, promotions and ads that will have a significant effect on this population. We want to explore the major environmental risk factors for smokers who want to quit and the impact of those factors. The study also could contribute to future studies that would design mobile-based interventions. We are still in the recruitment process, targeting the Aurora area.

5. What are hobbies or leisure activities you enjoy outside of work? [15]

One of my hobbies is watching and playing drama. Those experiences have really influenced me. I enjoy performing different characters on stage. Every time I perform a different character, I feel that I add a new dimension to my life. I learn a lot by trying to see how the character feels and thinks in different situations. You know you are not that person, but you gain a lot of knowledge by trying to imagine the life they lead. I want to expand that to different areas, not only in my life, but also to use this method to spread health information to people by allowing them to experience the message rather than being told about it or reading about it.

I also love hiking and swimming. I want to add skiing, but skiing in Colorado is a bit challenging now. I've skied in upstate New York, but the altitude is much lower. I only skied twice last year, but we'll see this year.

Links

[1] https://connections.cu.edu/stories/staff-council-hears-update-paid-parental-leave-policy[2] https://connections.cu.edu/stories/original-rom-com-love-s-labour-s-lost-kicks-colorado-s-shakespearience-june-8[3] https://connections.cu.edu/stories/pac-12-sustainability-conference-take-place-cu-boulder[4]

Published on CU Connections (https://connections.cu.edu)

https://connections.cu.edu/stories/kpwe-luncheon-fundraising-raises-136000-unstoppable-women[5] https://connection s.cu.edu/stories/commencement-day-academic-accomplishment-university-pride-and-joyful-celebration[6] https://connections.cu.edu/stories/antioxidant-supplement-helps-cystic-fibrosis-patients-study-finds[7] https://connections.cu.edu/people/barbour-wins-norbert-freinkel-award[8] https://connections.cu.edu/people/voeltznamed-hhmi-investigator-granted-8-million[9] https://connections.cu.edu/people/lowans-named-theatreworks-artisticdirector[10] https://connections.cu.edu/people/bagchi-chosen-lindau-nobel-laureate-meeting[11] https://connections.cu.edu/spotlights/five-questions-vivien-zhou[12]

https://connections.cu.edu/sites/default/files/zhou p.jpg[13] mailto:shuo.zhou@ucdenver.edu[14] https://connections.cu.edu/sites/default/files/my_avatar_five_questions_zhou_05-31-2018.png[15]